
Agenda for 1.17.19 VPAA Council Meeting 
 

1. Attrition Study:                             Kim McGann 

2. Closed Captioning Policy: Erika Hess 
3. Policy for non-matriculated High School Students: Andrea, Alison Teeter 
4. Re-purposing CFLW SIF : Emily Carpenter 
5. General Announcements Andrea 

 
Minutes VPAA Council January 17, 2019 

 
 
 
 

1.   Attrition Study – Kim McGann presented the results of her pilot study that was to investigate 
why UG students leave Nazareth College. Study was conducted using survey and interviews. 

2.   Closed Caption Proposal – Erika Hess discussed possible creation of a policy for Closed 
Capturing as a way to move closer to a Universal Design approach in the classroom. Council 
asked Erika’s group to begin to think about prioritizations and other options to address current 
requests. 

3.   Updates to the High School Students: Non-matriculated Enrollment Policy – clarified 
language about auditing. 

4.   Re-purposing SIF funds from the CFLW- Reviewed a proposal for expanding the use of current 
SIF beyond internships ~ will continue discussion. 

5.   General Announcements. 


